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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 11-1-09

ATTENDANCE:

 Greg Lutz

 Liz Alecusan

Shawn Hiller
         

 Scott Etnyre

Skip Zawodny

Randy Eidemiller    

 Stacy Schumacher
Amy Wobser
        
Keith Stewart
Guests:   Randy Babb


Brian Comford

Brian Hall

   Joe Mueller


Greg Kasprzak

Patrick Castro


   Becky Alcox


Mark Giese   


Scott Brown
               Mohammed Khalil

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Introductions were made.
1. Motion made by Randy to approve minutes from the 10-4-09 meeting. 2nd-Stacy Schumacher. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Donnie Hale stepped down from his role on the HOSA board.  Nominations for Board for 2 year term:

-Randy Eidenmiller nominated Amy Wobser. Stacy 2nd the motion.

- Skip Zawodny nominated Bill Morris. Randy 2nd the motion.

- Stacy Schumacher nominated Keith Stewart. Skip Zawodny 2nd the motion.

- Keith Stewart nominated Vern Anthony. Amy Wobser 2nd the motion.

-Patrick Castro submitted his name for the open spot on the board. Shawn Hiller nominated him. Randy Eidenmiller 2nd the motion.

-Brian Comford submitted his name for the open spot on the board. Scott Etnyre nominated him. Skip Zawodny 2nd the motion.

After tallying the Board votes the Trustees voted in are: Bill Morris, Keith Stewart, Amy Wobser, Vern Anthony and newly elected Brian Comford.

3. Advertising: Liz Alecusan shared the latest estimate on 25 signs to be double-sided printed for advertising the registration around the community. Motion made by Stacy to get the signs at $12.60 per sign. Amy Wobser 2nd the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. It was also talked about getting the flyer for the supplemental tryouts on the website and also in the e-blast that went out to the HOSA community announcing the tryouts.
4. Referee:  Randy Babb will email Josh Brink the dates for the recertification so he can get it out to all the HOSA refs.
5. Marketing:  Shawn Hiller shared there was nothing new to report.
6. Recreation:  Stacy Schumacher shared the season went well with no real major issues except one coach that was asked to sit out coaching a game for this team.  Stacy sent an email to the coaches asking for their thoughts on how the season went. She received 8-10 responses that were all favorable.  Only issue seemed to be the younger referees and the need to be louder in the whistle calling and talking.  Stacy forwarded that to the Ref Coordinator.
7. Jr. Academy: Randy Eidenmiller shared the season went well. Most trainers had invoiced HOSA at this point.  They were paid hourly versus being paid per season.
8. GOYSL/MSSA: Skip Zawodny shared the season went well for GOYSL. The new uniforms were a big hit with the teams that ordered them.
9. TOPSoccer: There were 54 kids that participated in TOPS over the Fall season in the Hilliard location and the Westerville location. The last session went very well with the Columbus Crew cat showing up so the kids could get pictures with him.
10. Fields: Greg Lutz reported that the Soccer Park has dried out so we should be able to get another field marked out there for the Spring.  Franks Park was coming along nicely with the new grass growing in.  Not sure if Franks will be ready for use on the Spring.
11. Camps: Amy Wobser shared that there was nothing to report.
12. Hilliard FC: There were still families with late payments.  They had been notified several time personally by email and also a phone call. Greg would be sending out an email to share that if they did not pay then their child’s spot would be open to another player that may tryout at the supplemental tryouts.  Becky Alcox reported that winter training would be offered to all HFC players.  There would be a flat fee up front. There was still more details to be worked out before they would notify the HFC players.  Supplemental tryouts were November 15th. An e-blast to all HOSA members would notify them of the tryouts. Also posted on website.  Bill Morris would schedule a meeting with the DoC’s to go over the Fall season and see where changes could be made.
There was still one coach that had not turned their contracts in.  Greg and Bill Morris would follow-up on this.   Also discussed was the fact the Director’s fund would need to be under the HOSA Administrator.

13. Treasurer’s Report: Scott Etnyre presented the financial report. The allocated registered funds still needed to be worked out with the new Blue Sombrero registration system. 
14. Website:  Liz Alecusan talked to Play-It-Again Sports and would be talking to Powell Prints about their interest to be sponsors represented on the HOSA’s website.
Motion made by Stacy Schumacher to adjourn and Skip Zawodny 2nd it. All in favor.  Meeting closed at 8:52 p.m.  

